TEST YOUR LION KNOWLEDGE

WHO FOUNDED the ROYAL ORDER of LIONS?

Answer will appear at the end of the Newsletter.
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Happy New Year Lions,

I hope your holiday season was full of blessings for you and your family. Today
marks the halfway point in our lion’s year. I've been blessed with a fantastic team
of lions who serve faithfully on our district cabinet. I’'m working with FVDG Jane
Rice helping her prepare to be our next DG. Lion Matthew Hensinger continues to
promote membership recruitment and retention. District service coordinator Lion
Doug Yingling is learning the ins and outs of promoting and reporting lions clubs
service projects. Our district secretary Lion Linda Sampson has stepped up to do

All the above makes me very proud and pleased to be a part of District 14P. But...
and | knew you were waiting for the but. It is now January and we still do not have
a SVDG. The future of our district is in trouble. We need new leadership going
forward or we will not be represented at State Council meetings. | don't know
what else to say.

Thank You for your time. We will have our District Convention on Saturday, April
13 2024. It will be held at the Holiday Inn in Morgantown, PA. | have invited PID
Jim Cavallero to be our keynote speaker. The convention committee is working
hard to make our district” shine for a day”

the most challenging job in all of lionism. (Just ask your club secretary if you don't
believe me). Our district treasurer Lion Paula keeps the books accurate in the
finance department. Region Chair Lion Toby Gelman is constantly pounding the
pavement in search of new leadership for our district. There are many more lions ~ Yours in Lionism,

I could mention but space does not allow. | could get in trouble with Lion Eyes DG Gary Hilbert glh40@comcast.net

Editor Barry Marteny. 610.468.4788

Oh, wait a minute. Did | mention Lion Barry Marteny? Yes, | did. | want you to
know what this gentleman has done for district 14P. In addition to being District
Newsletter Editor, he has served (4 years) and continues to serve as our district
Leo club Coordinator. But wait...there’s more. Qur district was in need of a
district administrator when PCC Marilyn Wagner moved to Ohio. I'm honored to
have Lion Barry serving in this capacity.

https://fourdiamonds.donordrive.com/index.cfm?fuseaction=donate.event&eventID=3960

Right Click for Link to Care for Kids Donation Site.



https://fourdiamonds.donordrive.com/index.cfm?fuseaction=donate.event&eventID=3960
https://fourdiamonds.donordrive.com/index.cfm?fuseaction=donate.event&eventID=3960
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MOHNTON-CUMRU LIONS

PACILI -BERWIN- MAIVERN LIDNS

Would you like
to see your
club’s

information
here?
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Past Events and Service

Projects

DISTRICT EYEGLASSES COLLECTION

On December 2, 2023, PDG Dave and Lion Linda met some fellow Lions
in West Goshen to pick up used eyeglasses.

This collection, organized by Lion Toby Gelman, has become a yearly
event, along with the June collection. Originally, this eyeglass
collection event started with the clubs in Lion Toby's zones. This year, it
was opened to any of the clubs in our entire District who chose to
participate. Both PDG Dave and | would like to thank Lion Toby for

organizing this event. Also, we wish to thank each of the clubs who donated eyeglasses to
We also wish to thank Lion Len Crowther for loading the boxes and our semi-annual collection.
bags of eyeglasses for PDG Dave. Honey Brook - 1,206 eyeglasses

Lion Len didn't hesitate to load eyeglasses onto the trailer for PDG Eagle-Glen Moore - 3,341 eyeglasses

Dave. Thank you so much, Lion Len, for loading the glasses for us. PBM - 708 eyeglasses, 134 Sunglasses, and many extra lenses

West Goshen - 716 eyeglasses

Coatesville - 517 eyeglasses

Exeter - 1,750 eyeglasses

West Chester - 50 eyeglasses

Together, we collected 8,288 pairs of glasses and 134 pairs of
sunglasses.

Thank you to everyone who helped make this collection such a huge
SUCCESS.

We wish everyone a Blessed Holiday, and a Happy New Year.

PDG Dave and Lion Linda Sampson

MOHNTON-CUMRU LIONS

Santa visited the Mohnton-Cumru Lions on December 7 and followed
a longstanding tradition of presenting gifts to the children of Lion
Members. Shown are the nephew and niece of Lion Casey
Hoowver. Casey is the daughter of Lion Matt Resneck. These are Casey's
children-step children.



BALLY LION

LONGSWAMP LION




BOYERTOWN LIONS

SHILLINGTON LION



HONEY BROOK LION

STRAUSSTOWN LIONS




BALLY LIONS

AVON GROVE LIONS

The Lions conducted a Kidsight screening
at Jordan Bank Elementry School in Oxford
Pa. With the help of a Lion from the

Oxford Lions Club they screened

169 Kindergarten children.

Pictured Left to Right Lion Mike
Baker (Oxford Lions Club) and

Lions Eileen Priebe, Dave Priebe
and Lion Dr. Eric Miller from the
Avon Grove Lions.




AVON GROVE LIONS

CHRISTMAS TREE SALE

KUTZTOWN LION




Did you know that Lions International has a

program for elementary children

A great way to get children
and grandchildren involved
in serving.

Look what the Coventry sponsored Cubs are doing.

CUB PROGRAM




EAGLE-GLENMORE LIONS

Eagle-Glenmoore Delivers Christmas Gifts to Downingtown Area School District
The Club delivered Christmas presents to DASD for 15 families totaling 50 people idemtified by
the social worker (in reindeer suit) on December 20, 2023. In addition, each family received a
450 gift card. This has become a yearly project for our club to ensure the children have presents
for the holiday.

AVON GROVE LIONS

The Avon Grove Lions recognized a student: Julia Bishop from
the Avon Grove Charter School and Sindhuja Kanamarlapudi
from the Avon Grove High School for their Academic Achievement
and Community Service.

The students received a certificate and a check.




Great Valley LEOS

Great Valley High School Leo's making homemade

Christmas cards for the Coatesville Vieterans.

KENNETT SQUARE LIONS

Kennett Square Lions Club held their December 2023 Food Drive at
Pemberton Homes, Sparrow Ridge Ct, and Pemberton Valley Drive,
Kennett Square PA. We collected 478 food items at 435 pounds. 210
bags distributed with 50 bags returned a 25 2% return. Food was
donated to Kennett Area Community Services Food Cupboard.

Food Cupboard.




WILSON HIGH SCHOOL LEOS

Leo Club volunteered to make Gingerbread Houses and deviate West Lawn UMC Commun
center Dec 1st for children coming to the Angel Tree party Sat Dec 2. 9:00 To 3 They also
helped to distribute gifis, undecorated and cleaned up. 175 children went through the buildi

AVON GROVE LIONS

WHYY did an interview with Lion Bob Yeatman about the Lions Hospital Equipment Pro-
gram. Lion Bob has been in charge of the program for many years




BALLY LION

Bally Lions Club members and some of their spouses helped assemble and distribute 14
Holiday Fruit Bags to local seniors, widows, or widowers in Bally today. It's an annua

_M OHNTON-CUMRU LIONS

Mohnton-Cumru Lions John Crtossan, Andy Pannafino, and Ed Lilly delivered 5 turkeys to each
of the 3 Governor Mifflin elementary schools for distribution to needy families.




ISHOEMAKERSVILLE LIONSI

KENNETT SQUARE LIONS



PARKSBURG LIONS

On December 15, 2023, some Parkesburg Lions members rode around looking at homes
registered in the annual Holiday Decorating Contest. Pictures were taken and posted to our
Facebook page where we asked our followers to vote for their favorites to determine the
winners. There were some beautifully decorated homes in Parkesburg this year, so the
competition was tough. Winners were given a small cash prize and asked to display the
coveted signs to post in their yards. The 2023 winners are:



OWEN J ROBERTS MIDDLE SCHOOL LEOS

OWEN J ROBERTS MIDDLE SCHOOL LEOS

On the beautiful last day in November, students from 0JR Middle School's Leo Club, the youth
organization of Lions Club International, came out to plant trees at Welkinweir. Part of their
service is 1o protect and restore the environment to improve the well-being of the community.
Thank you, club members and Jennifer Scott, club advisor.




ERNERSVILLE LIONS

AVON GROVE CHARTER SCHOOL LEOS




AVON GROVE CHARTER SCHOOL LEOS

T

AVON GROVE CHARTER SCHOOL LEOS
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AVON GROVE CHARTER SCHOOL LEOS

COATESVILLE LEOS

We have been busy with decorating our Pavilion of Trees tree. We created the ornaments, decorated it,
then volunteered at the hot chocolate tent the night of the voting. |t was a great event with many people
from Coateaville.



AVON GROVE LIONS

LONGSWAMP LION




OXFORD LION

The grant came from the Bing Miller
Foundation. It was the largest Grant
to date.

BALLY LION




BALLY LION

Food Pantry
Twelve items of food donated by our membership were delivered to
the local food pantry on December 15. Remember that each time you

attend a meeting bring a non-perishable food item and sign the
registration paper. Every so often a name is drawn for that person to get
a free meal.

About Our Bingo Events
Lion Barbara and her crew of helpful Lions raised over $4,000 during

the 2023 year. That money has been or will be distributed to those in

need over the coming months.

Donations
In December the club voted to donate 5500 to Veterans Making a

Difference. That is a group in Hamburg that touches on the lives of
veterans in many ways to make life just a little bit better.

The club also voted to donate 5250 to Helping Harvest, a springboard

for supplying food to those in need.




PARKSBURG LIONS

1) Parkesburg Lions Club conducted
two Soldiers Support programs this
year. Both proved to be successful.
Donations were collected, and large
boxes of snacks were sent to
Pennsylvania soldiers serving at the
US/Mexico border during the
holidays. Snacks were accompanied
holiday cards made by Octorara
School District 3rd Graders. Over 50
soldiers benefitted from these snacks.

2) Holiday dinner food donations were
collected from our Parkesburg
community also. Enough was
collected to provide full holiday meals
to 6 local veterans in need along with
their families. All were extremely
appreciative.

EAGLE-GLENMORE LIONS

Eagle-Glenmoore Lions Club Delivers Christmas Gifts to
VA Medical Center

Lion Lew Riggins, a Veteran, communicates with the VA
Medical Center Coatesville to identify needed items for
the Veterans at Christmas for the club. With the help of
Lion Mary Ann, the gifts were purchased, and Lew
delivered on November 15, 2023.




FRYSTOWN

While the Frystown Lions Club terminated its actual membership in Lionism, the club members have
spent the last & months disbursing the funds that were in its accounts. That report is attached.

June 26,
June 26,
June 27,
June 27,

June 29,
June 29,
June 29,
June 29,

2023
2023
2023
2023

2023
2023
2023
2023

Report of Funds® Disbursement of the Frystown Lions Club
(A number of the actual final distributions were not made until December)

Tulpehocken School Distr. (Go to Buckets) $2000.

Tulpehocken School Distr. (Tulpy Fund) 500.
Frystown Fire Co. 500.
Greg Smith (Esther's Restaurant mgr./staff )

(for services rendered) 500.
Bethel-Tulpehocken Food Pantry 500.
Bethel Community Ambulance 100.
Club Secretary/Treasurer (expenses) 100.
Salem Reformed Church Cemetery 200.

une 29,
une 29,
une 29,
une 29,
une 29,
une 29,
une 29,
une 29,
une 29,
une 29,

une 29,

Total

2023 Mt. Aetna Fire Company

2023 Rehrersburg Lions Club

2023 Keirstan Edris (Tulpehocken Sch. Project)

2023 Keystone Fire Co. (Rehrersburg)

2023 Union Fire Co. (Bethel)

2023 Louann Hurst (school supplies)

2023 The Dictionary Project (for 34 graders)

2023 Bethel Library

2023 McCann Family (medical/funeral expenses

2023 Keirstan Edris (Tulpehocken Sch. Dist.)
(clothes for needy students)

2023 Andulaha Historical Society

100.
100.
500.
100.
100.
190.
66.
500.
1000.

121.09

$7,337.09



Lion President Leroy Goldsmith

receives Melvin Jones Fellow.

WEST GOSHEN LIONS

At the West Goshen Lions Club
Christmas parly on December 9.

Avon Grove LC President Leroy accepis

the Club Excellence Award for 2022-2023.

Lion Secretary Mara D"Anfonio
receives Bing Miller Fellow




BLANDON LIONS

Blandon Lions Club Christmas party
and charter night at Trinity Bible
Fellowship Church.

Lion President Tony Spero received
the James E "Bing" Miller fellnwsl'l_ip.

District Governor Gary awarded the Blandon Club with
a Model Club Award to Lion President Anthony Spero

Lion Mary Beard received the Melvin
Jones Fellowship.

Pastor Da.n Williams received the
Citizen of the Year award.



AVON GROVE LIONS

District Governor Gary present-
ed the Model Club Award to
Avon Grove Lions President

George Steele

LONGSWAMP LION




KUTZTOWN LIONS

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS\
BALLY—JANA CHEHOURI

KEMPTON—CEDRIC A. M. LUMSDEN
LONGSWAMP —THOMAS D REINERT
AVON GROVE— DAVID ROBERTSON
LONGSWAMP— TOM REINERT
LONGSEAMP— LARRY FREY

\SHARTLESVILLE—ROSWITHA IMBRAHII\V




KEMPTON—DONALD M. MEYERS
PARKSBURG—CHARLIE SCOTT



LION KNOWLEDGE ANSWER.




